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All information contained in this communication is accurate at the time of distribution however works and dates are subject to change 
due to circumstances outside of Sunshine Coast Council’s control. 

Memorial Drive Streetscape Upgrade, Eumundi 
Stage One 

 Stage One construction program 

 August 2024 to February 2025 with break over Christmas – New Year period 
 Day works:  Monday to Friday, 6am to 6pm 

  Night works (if required): Sunday to Thursday nights 6pm to 6am 
  All works are subject to weather and construction material/equipment availability. 

 Memorial Drive, Eumundi 

 Intermittent changes to traffic conditions including some on street parking 

 

Construction overview 
Memorial Drive will soon be transformed into an 
attractive, shady and inclusive place for 
residents, businesses, and visitors to enjoy all 
year round.  
The streetscape upgrade features more tranquil 
outdoor seating, more shade, more trees and 
plants, safer pedestrian crossings with improved 
accessibility for everyone, and heritage 
interpretation and art elements. 
To minimise impacts to our community and 
businesses, construction will take place in two 
stages. 

• Stage One works are fully funded and
will be constructed from August 2024 to
February 2025.

• Stage Two works are subject to further
technical investigations and funding and
are anticipated to start in 2025. We will
continue to keep our community
informed.

This construction notification focuses on Stage 
One works only.   

Construction staging 
Based on recent feedback from our community 
including liaison with adjacent local businesses, 
Stage One construction will be undertaken as 
follows. 
August to October 2024  
Memorial Drive at Bank Arcade 

• Raised pedestrian crossing
• Seating area
• Wayfinding signage
• Upgraded footpath and new pram ramp
• Footpath extension for planting
• Landscaping
• Water fountain and bins
• Roadway/crossing lighting
• Public art - projected lighting.

October 2024 to February 2025*  
Memorial Drive at Etheridge Street 

• Raised pedestrian crossing
• Seating area including high bar and

stools
• Wayfinding signage
• Upgraded footpath and new pram ramp
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• Footpath extension for planting 
• Landscaping 
• ‘Bullock Circle’ (heritage interpretation) 
• Bicycle racks, water fountain and bins 
• Roadway/crossing lighting 
• Pathway lighting 
• Drainage swale and boulders 

 
To view the location and design information, 
please visit the project webpage. 
*Construction will stop over the peak Christmas - New 
Year trading period. Council is currently exploring 
options to extend the no-construction period. We will 
advise our community of the outcome of these 
investigations as soon as possible. 

 
What to expect during construction 
Council’s construction contractors will make 
every effort to minimise impacts to our 
community where practical and safe to do so. 
Vehicle, pedestrian and cyclist access will 
remain available to Memorial Drive, Etheridge 
Street and nearby streets.    
Access will remain available to local businesses 
and markets, during standard business and 
market trading hours. 
Large machinery will be in operation and 
intermittent medium-high level noise can be 
expected. Dust suppression methods will be 
used as required. 
 
Temporary changes to traffic and 
parking conditions  
All major changes to traffic conditions including 
partial detours, lane closures, on street parking 
and night works will be advised in advance via 
Construction Notifications such as this one.  
To ensure maximum parking availability for our 
community, construction workers’ private 
vehicles will be parked off site, and a 
construction compound/office located off site. 
Traffic control will be used as required to ensure 
the safety of our community and construction 
workers, for example, when large vehicles are 
entering or leaving construction zones, 
construction activity is taking place near or 
across live traffic lanes, or on public footpaths. 

Alternative pedestrian and cyclist pathways may 
be in place at times. 

 
Register for project updates and/or 
contact the project team 
Due to Council’s commitment to sustainability, all 
future project updates will be available on the 
project website and sent via email only to people 
who register to receive them.  
If you, or someone you know would like to be 
kept informed about the project, please 
subscribe for email updates by scanning the QR 
Code below. 

 
Contact us   
Have a question for the project team? Please 
email: 
eumundistreetscape@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 
Or check the Frequently Asked Questions on the 
project webpage. 
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